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Context: 
The Government required the return of all students to schools in September 2020.  However, any student who has any of the symptoms associated with 
coronavirus must stay at home or be sent home if these develop during the school and parents are required to take them for a test.  Until the test result 
comes through the student and their family must stay self-isolating for 10 days.  If the test result is negative the student can return to school as soon as 
they feel well enough.  If the result is positive this must be communicated to the school and appropriate action will be taken in discussion with the local 
public health team.  Any other students deemed to be in direct contact with the positive case in the days leading up to the symptoms developing will also 
need to self-isolate at home for 14 days. 
 
Self-Isolation: 
During the period of self-isolation students can expect to be set work that allows them to work at home and keep up to date in all of their subjects.  This 
work will be set via the Google classroom and where there are any issues with access to the hardware required or to the internet the school will provide the 
resources needed. 
 
Remote learning Champions: 
Each Faculty has a nominated remote learning champion who has the responsibility to produce work that can be sent home via the Google classroom. 
 
Situation 1: 
Where a small number of students are required to isolate then the teachers of their classes will continue to teach the remaining students at school.  This 
teacher therefore does not have the capacity to set learning for those at home and so this will be done through the work produced by the remote learning 
champions.  Students at home will be added to general year classrooms for those self-isolating and work will be set by our learning mentors. 
 
Situation 2: 
Where a whole year group is required to isolate the teachers will not be teaching this year group at school and therefore will be available to set work using 
their subject classroom at the point in time at which the lesson would take place on the normal school timetable.  This will follow the pattern that was 
developed during lockdown.  Where possible Google Meet lessons will take place to enable a more interactive lesson to enhance the learning of the 
students. 
 
See the remote learning policy for guidance on the procedure for learning being set via the Google classroom. 


